Clermont County
Transportation Improvement District
Board of Trustees Meeting

Minutes of the Regular Meeting
April 14,2017

A. Call to Order

The Regular Meeting of the Clermont County Transportation Improvement District (CCTID) Board of
Trustees was called to order at 9:03 A.M., Friday, April 14, 2017, at the Clermont County Engineer’s Office,
2381 Clermont Center Drive, Batavia, Ohio 45103.

Attendees:

Jeff Wright, Chair

Ken Geis, Vice Chair

Pat Manger, Secretary-Treasurer
Andy Kuchta, Member

Jeff Lykins, Member

John Becker, Ex-Officio Member

Board Members:
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Other Guests:

Nathan Alley, Sierra Club

Frank Aransky, ASI

Wayne Bastin, Bastin & Company
Steve Bergman, Mannik Smith
Lyle Bloom, CCWRD

Andy Brossart, Bradley Payne
Jon Brunot, Burgess & Niple

Jon Carroll FTCH

Katie Dillenburger, Bayer Becker
Joe Espelage, CT Consultants
Jeremy Evans, CCEO

Kelly Everett, KZF Design

Jerry Fraley, CC Resident

Jayson Gardner, O.R. Colan
Andrea Harth, TEC Engineering
Jason Haus, ODOT D-8

Hollie Hinton, DLZ

Betty Hull, Rasor Marketing

Ed Humphrey, BCC

Bob Koehler, OKI

Carl Lamping, CC Bldg. Inspection

Tim Martin, National Gunite

Steve Mary, Stantec

Dennis Nichols, Village of Batavia
David Painter, CCBC

George Pattison, Attorney

Duane Phelps, PB

Jeff Pietch, Carpenter Marty
Charlie Rowe, ODOT D-8

Doug Royer, CCEO

Glenn Rudolph, Attorney/Resident
Chad Rundle, DLZ

Rusty Schuermann, TID Legal Counsel
Dave Seagraves, IBI

Steve Shadix, Stantec Consulting
Craig Stephenson, CCEO

Dennis Taus, CC Resident

David Uible, CCBC

Jeff Wallace, TranSystems

Sandy West, CCEO

Nick Yeretzian, Kleingers



B. Approval of Minutes

Motion by Mr. Kuchta, seconded by Mr. Manger, to approve the minutes of the March
17, 2017, Regular meeting of the Clermont County Tramnsportation Improvement District, as
submitted, and upon roll call vote, carried with members present voting aye. Mr. Wright and Mr.
Geis present and abstaining from roll call vote.

C. Transportation Improvement Projects Progress Updates

1. OKVICC Update — Bob Koehler, OKI, advised that the OKI Board approved the FY 18-21 TIP.
The Board announced the opening call for CMAQ projects for FY 21, 22 and 23. Application are
available the OKI website with guidelines and information. The application cycle ends on June
30, 2017.

2. Eastern Corridor — Segments I, II-III, IVa, — Charles Rowe, ODOT, advised that on Segment
I, the Duck Creek Connector project is fully underway. On Segment II/III, the comment period
for the March 9™ public open house has ended. ODOT and the consultant team are compiling
comments to the draft responses. The consultant team is preparing a fee proposal to move
forward with the next steps, which involves working with stakeholder groups throughout the
study area to identify potential projects to address the primary needs document. On Segment
[Va, the design is continuing and ODOT will have a submittal by the end of May. A consultant is
authorized for Old SR 74 Phase 2, the proposed interchange and Bach Buxton realignment. Stage
2 plans are estimated to be submitted later this summer. The 275 southbound dual exit lane plans
are finished. The project is on schedule to sell later this summer and will be constructed by the
end of summer.

3. Old SR 74 Widening — Phase I — Craig Stephenson, CCEO, advised that items 3 and 4 are part
of Segment IVa. Mr. Stephenson advised that the consultant is in the final design phase. The
conceptual ROW plans are approved, which include the legals and plats that are needed for ROW
acquisition. Plans will be submitted to ODOT in about a month. At that point we will begin the
acquisition of ROW, which will include hiring a consultant for services to perform appraisals,
title searches and field acquisition.

4. Clepper Lane Extension — Craig Stephenson, CCEO, advised that Clepper Lane is on the same
track, but about a month behind Old SR 74. The approved conceptual ROW plans are in final
design for the project. Mr. Stephenson anticipates that the ROW acquisition will begin later this
summer or early fall.

5. Aicholtz Connector — Doug Royer, CCEO, advised that the contractor is primarily working on
the west side of Midas. All storm work is finished in the area and some sidewalk work is finished
on the east end of the project. The north side of the road, west of Midas, is stabilized and the
contractor will put in curb next week. Within the next couple of weeks they will have asphalt
down on the north side. At that point the contractor will begin work on the south side of the
project, east of Midas. Seventy-five percent of the job is complete. The completion date is
scheduled for November 3, 2017.

6. Eastgate Area Community Outreach — Betty Hull, RMC, advised that they received the new
newsletters from the printer and handed them out at the March 22, public meeting. Ms. Hull
advised that they will make some small changes to the newsletter and she anticipates that the
updated version will be ready in about two weeks. Rasor continues website monitoring and
updates, community outreach, public feedback and media relations work.
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